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Greetings  
 

Welcome to the 2019 ski season from the Board of St George Alpine Club. The season is off to 
a good start and here’s hoping this year is another bumper one around the snowfields. 

 

Current Board Members and Booking Officer  
 

• Keith Monaghan (President)  
• Graham Grigg (Secretary)  
• Chris Boseley (Treasurer)  
• Matthew Boseley (Accommodation Director)  
• Bob Philp (Membership Director)  
• Phill Boseley (Board Member)  
• Juha Sillan (Board Member)  
• Mark Wong (Board Member)  
• Karen Johnson (Booking Officer)  

 

AGM 
The AGM proceeded as planned on the 16th May at Hurstville.  The Board was re-elected for 
another year.  Updates were given on the status of the lodges.  2018 saw an increase in usage 
at both lodges, and the bookings for 2019 are continuing the trend and are already looking quite 
healthy.  More members are using Hotham year on year with fewer external bookings. 

 

Financially the club remains in a healthy state and the financial administration has seen a step 
change thanks to Chris Boseley, Phill Boseley and Graham Grigg with the software updates to 
the website, booking system and financial software integration. 

 

THE GUNDAROO NEWS 
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The club continues to support its members through ski scholarships which were awarded to 5 
candidates this year; Cooper Laing, Jade Barlow, Lilly McFadden, Jemma Whatson & Oscar 
O’Neill. 

Bookings  
Instructions for using the new booking system are available on the website, under the 
Documents page. 

 

If you use the system and find any issues with it, please endeavour to take a screen dump 
(screenshot) and send it, with a description of what you were trying to do, to the Secretary. If 
there is a problem with the website, we will refer it to the developers and get it fixed. Helpful 
information includes the operating system, browser and platform you were using at the time 
(e.g. Windows 10, Google Chrome, PC). 

 

The booking officer, Karen Johnson, is overseas, in the UK, for the next few weeks.  Her 
primary contact will be through email on bookings@stgeorgealpine.com.au. Your patience when 
corresponding with Karen during this time is appreciated due to significant time zone 
differences. For urgent issues, please contact the Secretary, secretary@stgeorgealpine.com.au 

 

Leaving Earlier than Expected?  
  

If you’re leaving before your scheduled departure date, it is imperative that you let the Booking 
Officer know as there is almost always a waiting list for those days. Filling the vacated 
accommodation improves the usage of the lodges by our members and allows more people to 
enjoy the snow. 

 

Just a reminder that you must clean your room, before you leave.  There should be cleaning 
products in your room for this purpose. If more is required, supplies are in the cupboards over 
the ovens.  

 

 !
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Lodge Maintenance 
 

Jindabyne  
 
On-site management is contracted to Lois Merriman who is located in Jindabyne (not at the 
Lodge). Her telephone number is (02) 6457 2337. Contact Lois if you have any problems such 
as damage to the Lodge, breakdown of equipment, lost keys, etc., if the Lodge Captain cannot 
assist. 

  

 New blinds will be installed in the month of June with the lodge professionally 
cleaned thereafter. 

 The bathroom ceilings have been painted recently. 
 The phone line has been removed from the lodge.  It was no longer being used, 

especially with the prevalence of mobile phones, and therefore an unwarranted 
expense. 

 Construction of the new deck on the Northern side of the lodge is still awaiting 
approval and the selection of a contractor.  It is proposed to extend out the width 
of the current bridge and run back to the rear corner of the lodge, an area of 
approx..3.5 x 5.5 metres.  

 Quotes are still being obtained for repairs to the fascia boards. 
 A study is be undertaken into the lighting in the halls and common areas with a 

view to replacing them with LEDs. 
 We are aware of some lights in the main living area not working.  Unfortunately, 

the fittings are old, beyond repair, and no longer available.  To fix these, and 
maintain a common look, we will need to replace all the lights with current models. 
We are currently investigating availability and cost. 

  

Hotham  
  

 Likewise, Hotham lodge will have a pre-season clean the week of the 3rd June. 
 The stove has been replaced yet again.  This is the 3rd time over the last few 

years.  Members are reminded to take care of the appliances and furnishings of 
the lodges. 

 

 
 !
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Memberships for Sale  
  

If you wish to enquire about the purchase of A, B or C memberships, please contact Bob Philp 
on 0448 983 022.  

 

Likewise, if you wish to sell your membership, please contact Bob Philp as there are people 
waiting to purchase memberships of our club. 

 

REMINDERS 
Duty Roster 
A duty roster is located on the inside of each bedroom door and the Noticeboard near the 
kitchen. Please co-operate by doing the daily “chores” allocated to you. Garbage bins need to 
be put out on certain nights for collection (check the Noticeboard). It is preferable to totally fill 
one garbage at a time to minimize collection costs. 

Consideration for Other Patrons 
All common areas are available for all patrons, and all patrons should be sensitive to the needs 
of others. 

Keep noise to a minimum, particularly at night and early in the morning (not everyone wants to 
get up at 5am and get to the first lift of the day!). If you have been out partying at the local clubs 
or hotels, and you are coming home very late, please be aware that any sound made at late 
hours will carry throughout the entire lodge, especially if using kitchen appliances. 

Non-paying guests may visit you in the common areas, but are not permitted to stay overnight. 
Patrons are responsible for the behaviour of their guests (including paying for any damage they 
may cause). 

Lodge Captain 
He/she represents the Club’s management. If you require assistance or advice, or you would 
like to make a suggestion or complaint, please see him/her. Remember that he/she is also on 
holidays like you. 

The Lodge Captain (after notifying the Accommodation Director of the Club) is empowered to 
take any necessary action to ensure the proper running of the Lodge. 

Before Departure 
Advise the Lodge Captain if you are departing early. 

Clean, vacuum and tidy your room and ensuite, and the spaces you used in the refrigerator, 
freezers and kitchen cupboards etc. 

Fill out the Register next to the front door and leave the room key in the door lock. 

If you are the last out of the Lodge, ensure all internal bins are emptied. 

Ensure all windows and doors are locked (this is also important during your stay!). 
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PERISHER (extracted from Perisher.com.au) 

 
 

Big news at Perisher is the opening of the new $4.2million dollar Leichhardt quad chair on the 
5th June. 

 

Perisher resort opened on the 31st May this year with a dump of 75cm kicking things off.  The 
remaining resorts of Blue Cow, Guthega and Smiggins are expected to open runs on Saturday 
8th June in time for the Queen’s long weekend. 

 

For those more adventurous, the Perisher website was advertising the Snowy Mountains 
Backcountry service, as described below. 
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The Epic Australia Pass this year also includes Falls Creek and Hotham resorts which were 
acquired by Vail Resorts earlier this year. This can be very attractive for those wishing to use 
both the lodges. Below is a reminder of the benefits advertised by Perisher for their Epic 
Australia Pass 

 

 
 

 

 !
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THREDBO (extracted from thredbo.com.au) 

 
Thredbo is opening on the weekend of the 8th June and is also seeing a lot of snowfall during 
the preceding week.  Thredbo is also on the cusp of investing in a gondola to replace the 
Merritts chair. 

 

Similar to Perisher, Thredbo also advertises backcountry tours. 
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Extracted from snowymagazine.com.au 

HOTHAM (extracted from hotham.com.au) 
 

 

 
The good news continues with Hotham also opening early on the 7th June.  There has been 
significant falls over the last week right across the east coast ski fields putting down a nice base 
for more natural and artificial snow. 
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As mentioned earlier, Hotham is now part of Vail Resorts.  Vail Resorts has a track record of 
investing in resorts, so we are looking forward to improvements in the years to come. 

 

 
 

The above article was extracted from nemedia.com.au 
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WHAT’S ON 
 

There are some great websites to check out.  For the Jindabyne area there is the Snowy Magazine (snowymagazine.com.au) which has great 
articles and notices of upcoming events. 

 

For Mt Hotham there is the North East Media website which covers both Mt Hotham and Falls Creek (https://nemedia.com.au/supplements/mt-
hotham-falls-creek-news-3/).  The featured events below have been extracted from nemedia.com.au. 
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Events throughout Jindabyne and the Kosciusko resorts (extracted from snowymagazine.com.au) 
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